Library Committee Meeting

Dec. 8, 2006

Present:  C. Aidala, A. Hughes, T. Kneeland, S. Nowak, S. Smith, F. Stadelmann

Updates from Library Director

· Scott again handed out copies of the position description for Director of Technical Services and asked members that feedback be provided to him before the end of this semester.  This position has already been approved and funded.
· Scott announced that the addition of the position of Education Librarian, a faculty line position, has been postponed.  Scott noted that he will put it on his agenda when speaking to the new VPAA as a request for the 0809 academic year.
· Scott further noted that he will work with Tim Glander, Dean of the School of Education to explore our interaction with the Curriculum Center so that we provide them with more oversight and make it more robust.  Currently the Curriculum Center is staffed by a graduate assistant with limited hours of operation and no materials acquisition has been done.

· Our 07/08 budget will be done before the winter break.  We are restricted to a 2% increase in operating expenses which makes it difficult since some of our databases and electronic journals must be purchased with operating funds and those annual increases typically are greater than 2%.  We did get a 5% increase in material (capital) funds in the 0607 year and will again seek a 5% increase to help us boost the materials budget line which was restraint for several years.  
· Scott noted that all material requests must be submitted by May 15th so we can assure that materials arrive by June 30th.  Departments will be advised of remaining budget amounts and the Library will be more proactive in collection development for those departments that typically do not spend their materials allocation.  We will pilot the web-based version of CHOICE.

· Scott proposed to the committee that the Library would like to switch to total e-mail notification for overdue, fines and fees since this will save us time and money and asked for feedback.  Discussion followed.  It was decided to postpone this switch but to pilot using the courtesy e-mail with return receipt option to notify patrons of coming due dates.  It was noted that once the portal system is in place notifying patrons via e-mail should be more effective.

Discussion items
· Scott asked members if they had any library and media center concerns.

· Camille noted she was excited to find links on our website to podcasts of lectures but that the posting was a bit hidden.  Scott noted that once we have more of these links available they will be publicizing this service on the WebPages.  Podcasts will be for special lectures, not course lectures.  The copyright issue has been dealt with by asking lecturers to sign release forms granting posting of their material.  Lecturers can restrict distribution of material to Naz. Community.  These links could be permanent.  URLs will be added to the WebPAC.  Videocasts are currently not available since ITS has concerns about bandwidth.
· Alan noted confusion among his students regarding the difference between electronic reserves and other electronic postings.  Discussion followed regarding difficulty for students in navigating electronic reserves and other electronic venues.  Scott noted that the URL for course reserve material can be imbedded in Blackboard.  He further noted that the site is user friendly and can be sorted by title or author.  Susan noted that a library class on research by Jennifer Burr helped her students better navigate library resources.
· Scott noted that previous discussions regarding library instruction with students told us that students want to do things intuitively and not ask for help.

Information Literacy
· Scott said that he did not begin a listserve discussion about information literacy because he first wanted this committee to have time to discuss it.  He asked Timothy, as head of the Curriculum Committee, to give an update on what they expect from this committee.

· Timothy announced that Curriculum Committee would like, by March or April, a summary of what has already been done to date regarding information literacy and a definition of what it is.  This would then be presented to the full faculty for consensus.  Then the Curriculum Committee and Library could begin assessment and plan for implementation.

· Scott will work with Alan to put together a summary of what has already been done as well as a definition of information literacy for discussion.  Discussion on a definition will involve working with representatives of the academic computing planning committee.
Spring 2007 Committee Meetings

The Spring 2007 Library Committee Meetings were tentatively set for:  Feb. 6th, March 27th and April 17th.  All meetings will take place at Noon in the Library Conference Room.  Verification of these meeting times will be done via e-mail.  The April 17th meeting will involve finalizing the report for the Curriculum Committee.

Submitted by F.Stadelmann 
